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Presbytery of Ohio Valley

Committee on Ministry

1701 E. Second St., Ste 100

Bloomington, IN 47401

November 10, 2012
Ruling Elder Kevin Nash, Clerk of Session

Indiana Presbyterian Church

2431 S. Lower Indiana Road
Vincennes, IN  47591
Dear Kevin and Members of Session:

Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ.  This letter brings you greetings and best wishes from your Committee on Ministry.  One of the endeavors of our work in this ministry is to support and encourage the churches and leaders in the Presbytery of Ohio Valley.  

The COM is well aware of the difficulties you have been going through recently.  Any transition in pastoral leadership creates stress on a congregation and its leaders.  Given the nature of the events surrounding the end of your relationship with the Rev. Cheryl Thorne, we know that the stress and strain is substantial.
Please know that the COM wants to provide support and assistance to you as, together, we seek to discern the future that God has in store.  
One of the ways our support is expressed is through prayer.  During today’s meeting we prayed specifically for Indiana Presbyterian Church and the work you are doing as a session.  We know that God is at work in and through you and will guide you in the days and weeks ahead.  We pray that God will continue to bless you richly as you minister in your community.

If there are specific questions or needs you have at this time, we hope you will be in touch with us.  Our mission is to serve and support your congregation.  

In Christ’s service, 

COMMITTEE ON MINISTRY

